
   
  May 2020 

Hi Everyone, 
  
I just wanted to let you know that a lot of Falcon Point/Chicopee residents have been working hard in 
their own yards and by the hockey cabin with FireSmart Activities as we all try to fill in time every day 
until we can once again be together with family members and friends. 
  
I am sending you a few pictures, if you have not had a chance to walk by the cottages and around 
the hockey cabin, to see how nice and clean it is there. 
  
This phased project was driven by Gerry Fester (Chicopee resident and Strata President) and Jim 
was the FS Rep assisting to make sure it was done to FS Standards and with Breanne's approval 
prior to each phase of the project. 
 

 
 
They had the same 3-4 volunteers come out for a few hours every day (or sometimes every 2nd 
day) for about a month or so (March to April 23) and they made sure to practice social distancing as 
you will see in the one picture.  
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The total hours spent in 2020 on this project was 85 hours.  Gerry also used his own truck to haul 
the debris to the landfill with one or two loads after each clean-up during that one-month period. This 
project was started in December 2019 with about 10 volunteer hours. 
  
2 homeowners from the same household on Chicopee Road cleaned up pinecones and raked the 
common property beside their home and spent approx. 15 hours on this project. 
  
Jim and Laverne have also spent about 24 hours cleaning their properties. 
  
Gord and Shelley on Vardon Lane also recently cleaned for about 27 hours on their two properties 
and paid for the bin rental to haul away the debris. 

 
Jim has also seen another 3 families in his neighbourhood cleaning up their yards, so it certainly is a 
snowball effect. 
  
If you or your neighbours are cleaning your own properties, please send me a picture, date of clean-
up, names, address, phone number and hours spent so we can include them all with our application 
for 2020. 
  
As we are not yet sure what the rest of 2020 will look like and when we can safely proceed with our 
Community FireSmart Event (area by Birdie Lake that Jim has scoped out for us) and spend the 
$500.00 FireSmart Canada Grant that Heather has secured for us this year, we can only encourage 
residents at this time to clean their own yards and include the hours spent by everyone in our 2020 
application. 
  
Stay safe everyone and hopefully we will be able to meet soon. 
  
Kathy Pedersen 
 

 


